JCAC March Meeting

May 14, 2018

Meeting Highlights

- > Field sweeping has been done on the beginner side
- ➤ Ribbons for VT NATCH's
- > Slate of officer nominees set for voting at next meeting
- Next meeting: June 11th @7PM at Wendy Hultsman's Home

Treasurer's Report

	April	May
Membership	207	210
Checking Account	\$8,263.83	\$4,430.49
Jr. Handler Fund	\$1352.34	\$1,392.61
AKC Fund	\$173.24	\$173.27

- Monies down \$2,000 from same time last year, attributable to lack of show entries.
- Class participants are at the same level.

Equipment/The Patch

- The beginner side of the Patch has been brushed. Connie Labuhn used her golf cart to pull the brush, but a different vehicle will be needed in the future.
- Wires were showing in two tunnels they have been repaired.
- Ramp in old trailer now has rough coating which increases safety getting in and out.
- Cart tires on the "pink" cart have been repaired by Scott Bagger. Now there are 3 working carts on each side of the field.

Classes

• The website did say this last class session was over on the 24th, actually over on the 31st. The website has since been corrected

Mini Trials

- There will be 9 mini trials this year, the first will be held June 13th. Some premiums have already been posted and can be found on the website: https://www.jumpingchollas.com/trials
- Show Chair for the summer: Yvette Cook
- Show Judges: Roger Coor, Craig Coonrad, Yvette Cook
- Show Secretaries: Renee Stanneart, Ann Hammersly, Wendy Hultsman

RV Parking in Peoria

• At an earlier meeting limitations on RV parking were discussed. Arrangements have been made for more than 3 RVs to park on church grounds, but some of the parking will be further away in order to stay within the requirements of local ordinances.

Pet Expo

- Pet Expo May 26-27 at West World. Ron and Sue Boe will be at the site and are putting together posters with photos for the booth.
- Stephanie and Lisa will be bringing equipment.
- We will be sharing the space disk dogs, every other hour.
- We will be answering questions, demonstrating with our agility dogs and providing confidence experiences with members of the public and their dogs.
- More volunteers are needed. Volunteer list with schedule will be sent out by Billie in the near future.

Equipment Building Manager

- Maida Liljedahl has resigned from the position of equipment building manager because of health problems. She has been in the position since 2000!!! Thank you Maida!
- Contact Alice if you are interested in taking over this role.

Poles and/or Title Ribbons for VT NATCH

- Question as to whether ribbons and poles should be presented for VT NATCHs.
- **MOTION**: A motion was made and seconded to provide ribbons, but not poles, for dogs that achieve a NATCH through a VT run. Motion passed unanimously.

PayPal

- There have been several discussions about using PayPal for all payments to the club.
- Difficulties with having multiple streams of money and tracking multiple accounts make this too cumbersome to tackle at this point in time.
- PayPal will continue to be used for classes, but not membership.

Website

- A concern was raised that folks may be having difficulty reaching the calendar on the new website when using mobile phones.
- Currently able to get the calendar by clicking on the 3 bars in the upper right-hand side, then selecting the plus sign next to "events" and then choosing calendar. The calendar appears in a different format on the phone than it does on the computer.

Turns and Wraps

 There have been rumors that Turns and Wraps is closing down. In fact, Turns and Wraps continues to operate and has trials scheduled, which can be found on their website: http://turnsnwraps.net/nadac-premiums/

Officer Nominations

The following officer nominations had come in prior to the start of the meeting. No additional nominations were made from the floor.

President: Alice NicholsonSecretary: Amy WoodTreasurer: Julie Grant

• Training Director: Billie Rosen

• Members at Large: Ann Hammersly, Sue Boe, Ilyse Stern

MOTION: Motion accepting nominees as listed above, accepted was approved unanimously.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:40PM

NEXT MEETING: June 11th at 7 PM at Wendy Hultsman's home.